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January 27, 2014         LATE TESTIMONY: Written Only 
 
To:  Representative Mark N. Nakashima, Chair 

Representative Kyle T. Yamashita, Vice-Chair 
Members of the House Committee on Labor and Public Employment 
 

From:  The Hawai’i Public Health Association 
 
Re:  HB2097 Relating to Employment - SUPPORT 
 
Dear Chair Nakashima and Committee Members, 
 
The Hawai’i Public Health Association (HPHA) supports the passage of HB2097 and the amendments to Chapter 398 of 
the Hawai'i Revised Statutes. 
 
HPHA believes that a need exists to provide compensation for employees on leave, in accordance with the Family and 
Medical Leave Act of 1993 (FMLA), who are providing care for their newborn children or other family members, as 
parents or caregivers. Evidence to support the need for this bill’s passage includes: 

• The number of children with parents or their only parent working has increased by 13% since the drafting of the 
FMLA. 

• Seven percent of people who filed for bankruptcy in 2010 cited costs associated with the birth of a child as the cause. 

• By 2020, approximately 40% of the workforce will be providing care for frail parents or other elders. 

• Only 11% of U.S. workers have access to paid family leave through their employers. 

• Women, as primary caregivers of infants, children and elderly parents, are affected disproportionately by the 
unavailability of paid family and medical leave. 

• As employees, women are a source of income for a household, and in some cases the sole source of income. 
Therefore, income lost during maternity leave has significant economic impact of her entire family. 

• Hawai'i has one of the highest rates of grandparents as primary caregivers for grandchildren. 

• In Hawai'i, there are many families who are have both parents employed but cannot afford to take unpaid leave. 
 
Because HPHA is committed to addressing key social determinants that affect health, we support this measure that helps 
to address economic conditions that affect family health and well-being.  HPHA also supports a Temporary Caregiver 
Insurance (TCI) for parenting and caregiving of children and other family members based on the following factors: 

• Paid leave makes fiscal sense for small and large businesses because the business owners are not the ones to contribute 
to an employee’s replacement income, and therefore, employees are the ones solely funding the TCI.  

• TCI reduces turnover costs. A 2011 study of California’s family leave program found that it would save approximately 
$89 million per year by improving employee retention and reducing costs associated with hiring and training new 
employees. 

• This additional form of paid leave will add an incentive for employees to compete for quality jobs. 

• TCI is revenue neutral, meaning TCI is a self-sufficient, employee-funded program. This would ensure that TCI will 
not be an additional financial burden to employers. 

• Paid leave helps to keep families off of public assistance and saves the State money to devote resources for elder care 
by promoting immediate and long term health outcomes for mothers, children, and aging relatives. 

 
Our 600 plus Hawaii Public Health Association members statewide ask for your strong support on this important quality 
of life and health bill.  
 
Mahalo. 
 
Attached: HPHA Fact Sheet – Who We are 




